





SKOLL GLOBAL THREATS FUND CONTINUES SUPPORT FOR
CRITICAL RIVER BASIN PROJECT IN SOUTH ASIA

Demand for water for the 700
million people living in the
world’s most densely popu-
lated river basins—the Indus,
Ganges, and Brahmaputra—is
rising, and new tensions are
surfacing that threaten South
Asia’s stability. To address
these tensions, The Asia
Foundation has expanded its
partnership with the Skoll Global Threats Fund, to strengthen
access to information on transboundary issues and foster a regional
dialogue between stakeholders on the critical issue of international
water sharing.

The new grant from the Skoll Global Threats Fund will help The
Asia Foundation assess the availability of data and information
relating to transboundary rivers in Bangladesh, India and Nepal,

while building the capacity of civil society and the media to utilize
transparency tools and mechanisms to push for greater access to
data and information on water and climate issues.

This project builds on a grant made by the Skoll Global Threats
Fund to The Asia Foundation in 2012, under which the Founda-
tion conducted a political economy analysis of the Teesta River
Basin, one of South Asia’s most contested sub-basins straddling
the border of India and Bangladesh. In collaboration with its local
partners, The Asia Foundation identified and mapped key actors
and stakeholders in the Teesta Basin, their incentives, relative
interests, and their ability to influence water governance decisions
in the basin. Based on field work on either side of the India-
Bangladesh border, the analysis identified the drivers of change
for reforming state-centered approaches to water governance in
the Teesta Basin, and provided recommendations to inform future
actions of the governments of India and Bangladesh, civil society
actors in both countries, and donors.

LUCE SCHOLARS PROGRAM MARKS 40 YEARS

Since the Luce Scholars program was launched in 1974, The Asia
Foundation has administered—in Asia—the signature program of
the Henry R. Luce Foundation, a major effort to provide an aware-
ness of Asia among future leaders in American society. On Sunday,
May 19, 2013, at One UN Plaza in New York City, trustees of The
Asia Foundation and the Luce Foundation, along with Luce Schol-
ars from many of the classes, including the very first, gathered to
honor and celebrate this remarkable 40-year partnership.

In his prepared remarks for the evening, Dr. Haydn Williams,
President Emeritus of The Asia Foundation, touched upon the
long and warm association between The Asia Foundation and the
Luce Foundation, as well as their pioneering, cutting-edge agen-
das: “Both foundations were early patrons of higher education in
Asia, especially colleges for women,” said Dr. Williams. “Luce was
also an early important backer of The Asia Foundation’s programs
in law and human rights.”

The Luce Scholars program is unique among exchange programs
in that it is intended for highly qualified young Americans who
might not otherwise have an opportunity to come to know Asia.
The year-long program for up to 18 scholars every year provides
stipends, language training, and individualized professional place-
ments in Asia. The range of organizations that have hosted Luce

Scholars over the years reflects the extraordinary dynamism and
rich diversity of Asia, and is as broad as the scope of talents and
interests of the scholars themselves.

This year’s Scholars, the fortieth class, are assigned to public and
private institutions in Cambodia, China, India, Indonesia, Korea,
Laos, Malaysia, Taiwan, Thailand, and Vietnam, with placements
including the Coral Triangle Center, Buddhism for Social Devel-
opment Action, and the Law Reform Commission of Thailand.



BRIEFLY NOTED

NEW LANKACORPS FELLOWS
EXPERIENCE SRI LANKA

The second class of our unique Lanka-
Corps program has embarked on fellow-
ships exploring their roots while giving
back to Sri Lanka, the country of their
heritage. Seven LankaCorps fellows from
the U.S., Canada, and Australia were
carefully selected and are currently living
and working for six months in Sri Lanka,
placed with host organizations identified
by The Asia Foundation in the public,
private, and nonprofit sectors. The pro-
gram fosters identification with Sri Lanka
among members of the young diaspora
who have limited experience with the
country and helps them engage with
post-conflict Sri Lanka.
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The 2013 LankaCorps Fellows, left to right: Kaitlin
Emmanuel (USA), Natale Dankotuwage (Canada),
Tara de Silva (USA), Harshi Hettige (USA),
Chethana Perera (USA), Charles Arullah (Canada).
Not pictured: Anthony Obeyesekere (Australia).

ASIA DEVELOPMENT FELLOWS:
EMERGING LEADERSHIP FOR
ASIA'S FUTURE

The Asia Development Fellows: Emerg-
ing Leadership for Asia’s Future is a new
initiative currently being launched by
The Asia Foundation to target, nurture,
and support dedicated next-generation
development and policy leaders across
Asia. The program will empower a
dynamic, innovative and inspirational
network of emerging leaders, with the
goal of finding shared common purpose
in the pursuit of creative and lasting solu-
tions to the region’s major development
needs and challenges. Applications for
the inaugural 10 Fellows will be invited
starting in November 2013, for the 2014
program year.

MULTIMEDIA ONLINE AT ASIAFOUNDATION.ORG

SLIDESHOW: A Storybook Partnership

In developing countries, one of the impediments to early childhood education is the availability
of high-quality, age-appropriate reading material in local languages. Children’s book publishing is
limited by the lack of specialized skills among local publishers, authors, and illustrators, and a
consumer base that can afford extracurricular books. To address this gap, The Asia Foundation's
Books for Asia program and Room to Read are partnering to expand access to compelling and
culturally relevant early reading material to children in under-served communities throughout
developing Asia. A collection of photos from Bangladesh, Nepal, and Sri Lanka where the project
is slated to begin is at asiafoundation.org/media.

The Asia Foundation depends on financial contributions from public and private sector donors
to accomplish its work. Your contribution to The Asia Foundation gives us the flexibility to help
where most needed and respond to changing conditions as they arise. Working together, we

can contribute to improving lives and expanding opportunities throughout the Asia-Pacific region.
To learn more visit asiafoundation.org.
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